From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 3:52 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

# Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Sue McKnight <defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 3:38:47 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Sue McKnight < suemcknight@cox.net>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Sue McKnight 550 Flora Blanca Santa Barbara, CA 93110-(805) 682-5853 suemcknight@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 4:12 PM

To:

shcoh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

#### Sent from my iPhone

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: Kalyani Roldan < defenders@mail.defenders.org >

Date: October 28, 2016 at 4:08:51 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Kalyani Roldan < <u>kalyani@kalyaniroldan.com</u>>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mrs. Kalyani Roldan 319 W Ortega St Santa Barbara, CA 93101-5592 (407) 506-7108 kalyani@kalyaniroldan.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 4:12 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Jean-Michel Ricard < defenders@mail.defenders.org >

Date: October 28, 2016 at 4:08:51 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Jean-Michel Ricard < <u>im01@ricardclan.com</u>>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years.

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Jean-Michel Ricard 866 Knapp Dr Montecito, CA 93108-1941 jm01@ricardclan.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 8:16 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Kathleen Reddington < defenders@mail.defenders.org >

Date: October 28, 2016 at 8:09:12 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Kathleen Reddington < reddington4@verizon.net>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Kathleen Reddington 1385 Limu St Carpinteria, CA 93013-1701 reddington4@verizon.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 8:16 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Lauren Murdock < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 8:09:12 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Lauren Murdock < <u>murdock ls@hotmail.com</u>>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Lauren Murdock 3940 Via Lucero Apt 16 Santa Barbara, CA 93110-1650 murdock\_ls@hotmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 8:17 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

#### Sent from my iPhone

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: Celeste Andersen <defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 7:09:06 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Celeste Andersen <celesteea@hotmail.com>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Celeste Andersen 1600 Alamo Pintado Rd Solvang, CA 93463-9755 (805) 686-1357 celesteea@hotmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 8:17 PM

To:

shoot

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Johan Lannek <defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 6:39:05 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal <SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Reply-To: Johan Lannek < johan@lannek.com>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mr. Johan Lannek 435 Milan Dr San Jose, CA 95134-2480 johan@lannek.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 9:47 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

# Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Dale McKenna <defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 9:39:17 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Reply-To: Dale McKenna <movie.dale@verizon.net>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mr. Dale McKenna 1108 E Cypress Ave Lompoc, CA 93436-7038 movie.dale@verizon.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 9:47 PM

To:

shoob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

# Sent from my iPhone

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: Mary Perez < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 9:39:17 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Mary Perez <<u>veghvn@yahoo.com</u>>

Oct 28, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mary Perez
321 W North Ave
Spc 134
Lompoc, CA 93436-8036
veghvn@yahoo.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 10:14 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Terry San Cartier < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 10:09:21 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Terry San Cartier <<u>dlpotc@gmail.com</u>>

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mr. Terry San Cartier 851 McCloud St Santa Maria, CA 93455-7108 dlpotc@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 10:15 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: susan zalon < defenders@mail.defenders.org >

Date: October 28, 2016 at 10:09:21 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** susan zalon < susan.zalon2162@gmail.com>

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mrs. susan zalon 3424 Marina Dr Santa Barbara, CA 93110-2426 susan.zalon2162@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Friday, October 28, 2016 10:15 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Leslie Edgerton < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 28, 2016 at 10:09:21 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Leslie Edgerton < herwho@cox.net >

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mrs. Leslie Edgerton 5008 University Dr Santa Barbara, CA 93111-1834 Y herwho@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Saturday, October 29, 2016 7:59 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

## Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Nancy Simon < defenders@mail.defenders.org >

Date: October 28, 2016 at 11:09:23 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Nancy Simon < nesimon@aol.com >

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Nancy Simon 321 Anacapa St Ste D Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2352 nesimon@aol.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Saturday, October 29, 2016 8:54 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: (Also choice of Env Consultant?) PCEC Orcutt Hill Oil Project - Deny Appeal

#### Sent from my iPhone

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: "Rose A. Coughlin" < racough@pacbell.net > Date: October 29, 2016 at 8:16:02 AM PDT

To: "'Carbajal, Salud'" < scarbaja@co.santa-barbara.ca.us>

Subject: RE: (Also choice of Env Consultant?) PCEC Orcutt Hill Oil Project - Deny Appeal

I would also ask the question about their choice of Environmental Consultants. Dianna Beck is only 5 years out of school, has only worked in that area (SLO/SB, and frankly would be naive. There is too much talent out there to hire someone with so little experience.

http://www.orcutthill.com/Dianna-Beck

https://www.linkedin.com/in/dianna-beck-b5b6b284

That's all the free consulting for today: Rose A. Coughlin, Focused Resources

www.focusedresources.net

www.linkedin.com/in/rose-a-coughlin-991b688

818.261.1507

**From:** Carbajal, Salud [mailto:scarbaja@co.santa-barbara.ca.us]

Sent: Saturday, October 29, 2016 8:01 AM

To: Rose A. Coughlin

Subject: Re: PCEC Orcutt Hill Oil Project - Deny Appeal

Thank you for your email and advocacy about this important issue.

Salud

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 29, 2016, at 7:59 AM, Rose A. Coughlin < racough@pacbell.net > wrote:

My comments revolve around PCEC's viability to prevent, and/or clean up, any pollution/contamination resulting from existing as well as proposed expansions of their operations in this old Unocal oil field. As an aside: The bankruptcy developments by Venoco in Goleta blocked the City of Goleta from acting on their plans. Mr. Breitenbach is already using bankruptcy in Breitburn Energy, see reference below.

Here is information from the PCEC as well as Breitburn Energy Partners websites - the connection is Randy Breitenbach. Also if you go to the email link for Jim Bray (Public & Government Affairs) you go to his email address at Breitburn.

From PCEC's website:

Randall H. Breitenbach

Randall H. Breitenbach co-founded PCEC and serves as Chief Executive Officer and Chairman of the Board of Directors. Randy also co-founded BreitBurn Energy Company and BreitBurn Energy Partners, serving as Co-Chief Executive from 1988 to 2012. He currently serves as Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors. Randy also served as Chairman of Stanford University's PIC Endowment and is currently a member of the Renewable Energy Investment Committee. Randy also serves as a Trustee and is currently Chairman of the Governance and Nominating Committee for Hotchkis and Wiley Funds, a mutual funds company.

Randy holds both a B.S and M.S. degree in Petroleum Engineering from Stanford University and an M.B.A. from Harvard Business School.

From Breitburn Energy's website:

#### **Breitburn IPO**

While Washburn and Breitenbach saw continued opportunities to expand, they also needed access to long-term capital to fund the company's growth. Because BEC's business model—generate predictable cash flow by acquiring and developing long-lived, low-decline oil and gas properties—was less risky than that of a traditional exploration and production company, Washburn and Breitenbach decided to take a portion of the company public as a master limited partnership. Breitburn Energy Partners LP (Breitburn) successfully completed its IPO in October 2006, listing as BBEP on the NASDAQ. Washburn and Breitenbach were named co-CEOs. In 2008, Breitburn acquired all of the interests previously owned by Provident.

In 2012, Randy Breitenbach retired as President of Breitburn and was appointed Vice-Chairman of Breitburn's Board of Directors. Hal Washburn continues to serve as CEO of Breitburn.

In November 2014, Breitburn completed the largest transaction in company history by acquiring QR Energy, LP.

Commodity prices began a prolonged slide, however, in 2014 which placed significant financial stress on the oil and gas industry. While Breitburn's long-lived, low-decline portfolio of diverse assets performed in line with its expectations, the lower-for-longer downturn in commodity prices made its existing debt burden unsustainable. As a result, on May 15, 2016, Breitburn (and its affiliates) filed voluntary petitions for relief under Chapter 11 of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code to facilitate the restructuring of Breitburn's balance sheet. Click <a href="https://example.com/here-to-view-our-restructuring-nege-to-view-nege-to-view-our-restructuring-nege-to-view-nege-to-view-nege-

#### BACKGROUND

On May 15, 2016, Breitburn Energy Partners LP and certain of its affiliates voluntarily filed petitions for relief under Chapter 11 of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code to facilitate the restructuring of its balance sheet.

Breitburn expects to continue its operations without interruption, and cash from its operations, cash on hand, and a \$75 million debtor-in-possession financing facility (DIP Financing Facility) will provide Breitburn with more than adequate liquidity to fund its operations during the restructuring

process. Breitburn's DIP Financing Facility lenders have offered to arrange an additional \$75 million of DIP financing at Breitburn's request.

Hal Washburn, Chief Executive Officer, said, "During the restructuring process, we will continue managing our business and operating our assets as we do today. Cash from our operations, cash on hand, and cash available under the DIP Financing Facility will provide us with more than sufficient funds to operate our business during the restructuring process. We look forward to working with our service providers, suppliers, vendors, customers, and partners to ensure that Breitburn emerges from the restructuring process a stronger company."

#### RECENT PRESS RELEASES

- May 15, 2016 [Click Here]
- May 25, 2016 [Click Here]

Please visit the "News" tab on Breitburn's website [Click Here] for a complete list of all Breitburn press releases.

# **Recent SEC Filings**

- May 16, 2016 [Click Here]
- May 18, 2016 [Click Here]
- May 26, 2016 [Click Here]
- August 8, 2016 [Click Here]
- September 21, 2016 [Click Here]
- October 11, 2016 [Click Here]

Please visit the "Investor Relations - SEC Filings" tab on Breitburn's website [Click Here] for a complete list of all Breitburn SEC Filings.

Rose A. Coughlin, Focused Resources www.focusedresources.net www.linkedin.com/in/rose-a-coughlin-991b688 818.261.1507

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Saturday, October 29, 2016 10:13 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: PCEC appeal

#### Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Masseybarb@aol.com

Date: October 29, 2016 at 10:08:55 AM PDT

To: supervisorcarbajal@sbcbosl.org, jwolf@countyofsb.org, dfarr@countyofsb.org,

steve.lavagnino@countyofsb.org, peter.adam@countyofsb.org

Cc: <<u>masseybarb@aol.com</u>> Subject: PCEC appeal

Dear Supervisors,

Please deny PCEC's appeal and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

None of the "new information" presented by PCEC at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.

The project's questionable benefits like short term construction jobs are heavily outweighed by its significant impacts. A few jobs are no compensation for the health and safety risk and environmental damage from this project.

PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County with 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and spills will continue.

This is a bad project and I ask that you please protect the public by denying the PCEC appeal.

Sincerely, Barbara Massey

Goleta, CA 93117

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Saturday, October 29, 2016 11:50 AM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

# Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Jill Stassinos < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 29, 2016 at 11:40:33 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Jill Stassinos <<u>istassinos@aol.com</u>>

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Jill Stassinos 1760 Ocean Oaks Rd Carpinteria, CA 93013-3025 jstassinos@aol.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Saturday, October 29, 2016 3:34 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

#### Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Catherine Reardon < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 29, 2016 at 3:10:53 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Reply-To: Catherine Reardon < catherinereardon@comcast.net >

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

The uncertain short-term benefits of approving this plan cannot begin to compare to the significant negative consequences for Santa Barbara's water quality, air quality and wildlife habitat. Water is life, Taking risks with a high probability of great harm to occur is not worthwhile

by any means.

As California residents, we should be proud of the hard work our state has done to reduce our greenhouse gas emissions - but developing fossil fuel drilling in a project like this will negate the progress that we've made.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Catherine Reardon 416 W North Ave PO Box 160 Lompoc, CA 93436-4008 catherinereardon@comcast.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Saturday, October 29, 2016 4:45 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Olivia Bourke <defenders@mail.defenders.org>

**Date:** October 29, 2016 at 4:41:09 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Olivia Bourke < <u>oliviab1114@gmail.com</u>>

Oct 29, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Olivia Bourke 1032 Santa Barbara St Santa Barbara, CA 93101-2109 oliviab1114@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 7:23 AM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rebecca Wave < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 30, 2016 at 12:41:43 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Rebecca Wave < rebeccawave51@gmail.com>

Oct 30, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

The uncertain short-term benefits of approving this plan cannot begin to compare to the significant negative consequences for Santa Barbara's water quality, air quality and wildlife habitat.

As California residents, we should be proud of the hard work our state has done to reduce our greenhouse gas emissions - but developing fossil fuel drilling in a project like this will negate the progress that we've made.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Rebecca Wave 1503 Mission Canyon Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93105-2129 (805) 845-3541 rebeccawave51@gmail.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 11:44 AM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Tamie Kennedy < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 30, 2016 at 11:42:46 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Tamie Kennedy < tajokennedy@cox.net>

Oct 30, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

The uncertain short-term benefits of approving this plan cannot begin to compare to the significant negative consequences for Santa Barbara's water quality, air quality and wildlife habitat.

As California residents, we should be proud of the hard work our state has done to reduce our greenhouse gas emissions - but developing fossil fuel drilling in a project like this will negate the progress that we've made.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. Tamie Kennedy 4019b Primavera Rd Santa Barbara, CA 93110-1493 (805) 964-1636 tajokennedy@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 3:05 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: STOP PCEC

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Mara < maraksb@cox.net>

**Date:** October 30, 2016 at 2:52:30 PM PDT **To:** <<u>SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org</u>>

**Subject: STOP PCEC** 

Dear Supervisor Carbajal:

I urgently support the statement of the EDC. We must not let PCEC prevail.

- 1. PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the Count for oil spills.
- 2. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- 3. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 4. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

Thank you for your support,

Mara S. Kohn

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 3:31 PM

To:

shook

Subject:

Fwd: PCES's oil project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Phil Fine <philipfine@gmail.com>
Date: October 30, 2016 at 3:25:32 PM PDT
To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: PCES's oil project

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills.
- 2. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- 3. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 4. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

sincerely , phil fine 419 calle álamo , SB 93105

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 6:31 PM

To:

cheah

Subject:

Fwd: Please Deny PCEC's Appeal

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Christiane Schlumberger <c.schlumberger@me.com>

Date: October 30, 2016 at 4:13:53 PM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org >, jwolf@countyofsb.org, dfarr@countyofsb.org, peter.adam@countyofsb.org, steve.lavagnino@countyofsb.org,

sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us

Subject: Please Deny PCEC's Appeal

Dear Supervisor,

I urge you to deny PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills.
- PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

Sincerely,

Christiane Schlumberger 1146 Nirvana Rd. Santa Barbara, CA 93101

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 6:32 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Oil Drilling

## Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: "Rebecca Ollice" < rebollice@gmail.com > Date: October 30, 2016 at 3:48:37 PM PDT To: "" < supervisorcarbajal@sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Oil Drilling

Dear Honorable Supervisor,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills.
- 2. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- 3. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 4. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

Sincerely,

Rebecca Ollice

Sent from Mailbird

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 6:58 PM

To:

shcoh

Subject:

Fwd: PCEC Oil Project Appeal - Deny!

#### Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Michal <michalcathy@cox.net>
Date: October 30, 2016 at 6:41:27 PM PDT
To: <SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org>
Subject: PCEC Oil Project Appeal - Deny!

Dear Honorable Supervisor Carbajal,

As your constituent, I hope you agree with me, and DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County – last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.

The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, CANNOT outweighing its significant impacts. Please deny the appeal.

Sincerely, Michal Lynch 889 San Antonio Creek Rd. Santa Barbara, CA 93111 805-895-4885

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 7:45 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Pacific Coast Energy Company's New Wells Request

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Bob Faulkner < justbob@me.com > Date: October 30, 2016 at 7:41:37 PM PDT To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Pacific Coast Energy Company's New Wells Request

Dear Mr. Carbajal,

You are my supervisor from Santa Barbara, so I am writing to you regarding Pacific Coast Energy's request to allow additional well drilling near Orcutt.

The Sierra Club has come out strongly against this initiative. They say that Pacific Coast has an appalling history of oil seeps, and negative impact to water, habitat, and air quality. Their "cyclic steam extraction" seems very similar to what is commonly called fracking, which most of us view negatively.

I am writing to ask you to take the Sierra Club's recommendation to deny their revised permit seriously. They have a remarkable history to conservation, and I trust what they say very much. You can, too.

Thank you,

Bob Faulkner 5096 Rhoads Ave., Apt. D Santa Barbara, CA 93111-2653

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 8:54 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Carter Morgan < defenders@mail.defenders.org>

Date: October 31, 2016 at 8:45:40 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

**Reply-To:** Carter Morgan < morganfamily 1@cox.net >

Oct 31, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

The uncertain short-term benefits of approving this plan cannot begin to compare to the significant negative consequences for Santa Barbara's water quality, air quality and wildlife habitat.

As California residents, we should be proud of the hard work our state has done to reduce our greenhouse gas emissions - but developing fossil fuel drilling in a project like this will negate the progress that we've made.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Mr. Carter Morgan 6542 Camino Caseta Goleta, CA 93117-1534 (805) 683-5303 morganfamily1@cox.net

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 9:04 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: DENY PCEC's appeal!

## Sent from my iPhone

## Begin forwarded message:

From: Beverly Holley < holleyb@me.com > Date: October 31, 2016 at 8:31:59 AM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Cc: <<u>sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us</u>>, <<u>EDC@environmentaldefensecenter.org</u>>

Subject: DENY PCEC's appeal!

# Dear Honorable Supervisors,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills.
- 2. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps ar 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Boar the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- 3. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 4. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, a not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

# Sincerely,

Beverly Holley 419 Calle Alamo

Santa Barbara, CA 93105

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 9:04 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

#### Sent from my iPhone

## Begin forwarded message:

From: marla feierabend < defenders@mail.defenders.org >

Date: October 31, 2016 at 8:14:49 AM PDT

To: Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project

Reply-To: marla feierabend <mfeierabend@seedmackall.com>

Oct 31, 2016

Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Salud Carbajal

Dear Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors Carbajal,

As a Defender of Wildlife and a resident of Santa Barbara, I am writing to urge you to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

The project, situated in the environmentally sensitive Orcutt Hills of northern Santa Barbara County, endangers one of the most biologically diverse locations in California - an area that is home to several rare plant and animal species, including the federally protected California Tiger Salamander.

There are already 96 wells on the Orcutt Oil Field, and the area has a history of accidents - to date, there have been 100 uncontrolled oil seeps - seeps that inundate and ruin the homes of California wildlife. If the plan is allowed to move forward, the California Department of Fish and Wildlife predicts another 225 seeps in the next 25 years!

Approving this plan goes against the County's comprehensive conservation plans and policies - and the county's Planning Commission already denied this project once.

The uncertain short-term benefits of approving this plan cannot begin to compare to the significant negative consequences for Santa Barbara's water quality, air quality and wildlife habitat.

As California residents, we should be proud of the hard work our state has done to reduce our greenhouse gas emissions - but developing fossil fuel drilling in a project like this will negate the progress that we've made.

It is imperative that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's oil drilling project.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ms. marla feierabend 215 Via Sevilla Santa Barbara, CA 93109-1835 mfeierabend@seedmackall.com

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 10:29 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny PCEC's appeal

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: susan rice < susanrice850@gmail.com > Date: October 31, 2016 at 10:17:39 AM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Deny PCEC's appeal

Dear Supervisor Salud Carbajal,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from likely further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will likely continue.
- 2. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 3. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts on our environment and limited water resources.

Sincerely, Susan Rice Sent from my iPhone

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 10:38 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny PCEC's appeal

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Charlenelittle < charlenelittle 29@gmail.com >

Date: October 31, 2016 at 10:37:27 AM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Deny PCEC's appeal

Dear Supervisor Salud Carbajal,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from likely further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will likely continue.
- 2. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 3. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts on our environment and limited water resources.

Sincerely,

Charlene Little

Sent from my iPad

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 10:46 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Community Environmental Council Comment Letter on the PCEC Project

**Attachments:** 

CEC\_Letter\_regarding\_PCEC\_Appeal\_PC\_Decision\_.pdf; ATT00001.htm

#### Sent from my iPhone

#### Begin forwarded message:

From: Jefferson Litten < <u>ilitten@cecmail.org</u>> Date: October 31, 2016 at 10:44:46 AM PDT

To: "sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us" <sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us>

Cc: Sigrid Wright < swright@cecmail.org>

Subject: Community Environmental Council Comment Letter on the PCEC Project

#### Good Morning,

Attached please find the Community Environmental Council's Comment Letter on the PCEC Project which will be considered at tomorrow's BOS meeting.

Please direct any questions to me.

Thanks,

# Jefferson Litten

Director of Energy and Climate Programs Community Environmental Council 805-963-0583 x105 www.SBCEnergyChoice.org www.cecsolarize.org www.cecsb.org



26 West Anapamu St., 2nd Floor, Santa Barbara, CA 93101 tel: 805.963.0583 fax: 805.962.9080 • www.cecsb.org

October 28, 2016

Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 123 E. Anapamu Street, Fourth Floor Santa Barbara, CA 93101 E-MAIL: sbcob@co.santa-barbara.ca.us

Honorable Supervisors:

The Community Environmental Council (CEC) has a 46 year-history of developing solutions to our region's environmental challenges and engaging in sound planning and advocacy to protect the region and the planet's natural resources. As such, CEC urges the Board to uphold County Staff's recommendation to deny the Pacific Coast Energy Company's (PCEC) appeal of the Planning Commission's June 29th denial.

In reviewing this project, CEC agrees with the Planning Commission's evaluation of the project presented in the Board Letter which accompanied the October 11th hearing:

The findings for denial conclude that uncertain benefits of the project do not outweigh the significant environmental impacts the project will cause, that the site is not able to accommodate additional oil and gas production and that the development is not in conformance with the applicable provisions of the County's Land Use Development Code and Comprehensive Plan. The Commission's findings are supported by evidence in the record and adequately substantiated by facts. (CEC emphasis).

CEC agrees with the Planning Commission's findings that the environmental impacts of the project exceed any potential economic benefits that the project may offer. With regards to proposed alternatives, the October 11<sup>th</sup> Board Letter notes that under the Careaga Exclusion Alternative, "seeps would likely continue to occur," though the frequency of seeps may decrease. Given the noted uncertainty around the reduction of impacts under this alternative, CEC does not support the Careaga Exclusion Alternative. CEC does, however, support the Seep Can Only Alternative and supports certifying the supplemental EIR for this alternative (Case No. EIR-00000-00001).

Beyond the noted biological and habitat impacts, CEC is concerned about the energy and greenhouse gas (GHG) intensity of the proposed PCEC project. Enhanced oil-extraction techniques such as cyclic steaming are among the most GHG-intensive extraction technologies currently in use.

In light of global atmospheric carbon dioxide concentrations recently exceeding 400 ppm and the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) proclaiming that "Scientific Evidence for warming of our planet is unequivocal," CEC advocates for a rapid transition away from carbon intensive energy sources and extraction techniques towards clean renewable energy sources and sustainable transportation systems.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely.

Sigrid Wright
Executive Director / CEO

## Board of Directors

President Laura Burton Capps

Vice President
Jordan benShea

*Treasurer* Karl Hutterer

Secretary
John H. Steed

Members At-Large Catherine Brozowski Jeff Carmody Adam Green Chris Hahn Bruce Kendall Kim Kimbell Meg West

Recent Past Presidents
Dennis Allen
Dave Davis
Ivor John

Marc McGinnes - Emeritus Paul Relis - Emeritus Selma Rubin - In Memoriam

CEO/Executive Director Sigrid Wright

#### Partnership Council

Megan Birney Neil Dipagla Nadra Ehrman Gillian V Grant Matt Gries Bryan Henson Dana Jennings Laura McGlothlin Russ McGlothlin Dawn Mitcham Susan Owens Perrin Pellegrin Adam Rhodes Missy Robertson Stan Roden Bret A. Stone Jacob Tell Elizabeth Wagner

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 11:45 AM

To:

shcoh

Subject:

Fwd: Deny PCEC's appeal

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Betty Noling < <a href="mailto:bnoling@gmail.com">bnoling@gmail.com</a>>
Date: October 31, 2016 at 11:44:18 AM PDT

To: Supervisor Salud Carbajal < Supervisor Carbajal @sbcbos1.org >

Subject: Deny PCEC's appeal

Dear Supervisor Salud Carbajal,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from likely further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will likely continue.
- 2. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 3. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts on our environment and limited water resources.

Sincerely,

Mike and Betty Noling

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 12:11 PM

To:

shooh

Subject:

Fwd: PCEC appeal

## Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: <<u>debbieb@healthysantabarbara21.com</u>> **Date:** October 31, 2016 at 12:10:06 PM PDT

To: Janet Wolf < <u>jwolf@countyofsb.org</u>>, Salud Carbajal < <u>scarbaja@co.santa-barbara.ca.us</u>>

Subject: Re: PCEC appeal

Dear Honorable Supervisors,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills.
- 2. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- 3. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 4. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

Debbie Belardino

From:

Christiane Schlumberger <c.schlumberger@me.com>

Sent:

Sunday, October 30, 2016 4:14 PM

To:

SupervisorCarbajal; Wolf, Janet; Farr, Doreen; Adam, Peter; Lavagnino, Steve; sbcob

Subject:

Please Deny PCEC's Appeal

#### Dear Supervisor,

I urge you to deny PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- PCEC's oil project is one of the dirtiest and riskiest oil operations in the County last year PCEC was #1 in the County for oil spills.
- PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills! If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will continue.
- None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts.

Sincerely,

Christiane Schlumberger 1146 Nirvana Rd. Santa Barbara, CA 93101

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 12:18 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny PCEC's appeal

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Alan Strout <<u>pastoralan@fumcsb.org</u>> Date: October 31, 2016 at 12:15:45 PM PDT

To: "SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org" <SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org>

Subject: Deny PCEC's appeal

Dear Supervisor Salud Carbajal,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from likely further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will likely continue.
- 2. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 3. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts on our environment and limited water resources.

Sincerely,

Alan Strout

325 E. Anapamu St.

Santa Barbara, CA 93101

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 1:58 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny PCEC's appeal

#### Sent from my iPhone

# Begin forwarded message:

From: Birdie Newborn <br/> birdie.newborn@gmail.com>

Date: October 31, 2016 at 1:35:20 PM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Deny PCEC's appeal

Dear Supervisor Salud Carbajal,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from likely further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will likely continue.
- 2. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 3. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts on our environment and limited water resources.

Sincerely,

From:

Carbajal, Salud

Sent:

Monday, October 31, 2016 2:00 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Deny PCEC's appeal

#### Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: David Hennerman < hennerman@att.net > Date: October 31, 2016 at 12:37:07 PM PDT

To: SupervisorCarbajal@sbcbos1.org

Subject: Deny PCEC's appeal

Dear Supervisor Salud Carbajal,

I urge you to DENY PCEC's appeal, and support the Planning Commission's decision to protect our County from likely further damage from PCEC's oil seeps and spills.

- 1. PCEC's oil operations have resulted in 99 uncontrolled oil seeps and 24 oil spills. If the project or any alternative is approved by the Board, the seeps and oil spills will likely continue.
- 2. None of PCEC's "new information" presented at the last hearing avoids or significantly decreases the projects numerous Class I impacts to endangered species, habitat or water quality.
- 3. The project's uncertain benefits, like short-term construction jobs, do not come close to outweighing its significant impacts on our environment and limited water resources.

Sincerely,

Sent from my iPhone